
23 September 2024 

David Wong 
Senior Policy Planner 
Central/South Planning Unit - Plans and Places 
Auckland Council  
Private Bag 92300 
Victoria Street West  
Auckland 1142 

Dear David 

NOTICE OF DECISION OF AUCKLAND TRANSPORT UNDER 
SECTION 172 OF THE RESOURCE MANAGEMENT ACT 1991 

Thank you for your letter dated 12 September 2024 advising of the 
recommendation of the Auckland Council Independent Hearing Commissioners 
in relation to the Auckland Transport Notice of Requirement for Eastern Busway 
EB4L. 

The Commissioners’ recommendation was that the Notices of Requirement 
should be confirmed subject to conditions. 

Pursuant to Section 172 of the Resource Management Act 1991, Auckland 
Transport accepts in full the Commissioners’ recommendation in relation to the 
Notice of Requirement. 

All conditions are accepted by Auckland Transport as recommended by the 
Hearing Commissioners for Notice of Requirement for Eastern Busway EB4L.  

Yours sincerely 

Jane Small 
Group Manager Strategic Development Programmes & Property 


